

Office of the Attorney General **Mas**hington, D.C.

December 31, 1941.

Dear Marriner,

I am enclosing a Survey of Research on Post-War Problems, recently prepared for the Twentieth Century Fund, which shows in summary form the agencies, personnel and type of work now being done in that field, both in the Government and in private agencies. I thought you would be interested in this.

Sincerely yours,

Amueis Molls

Francis Biddle

The Honorable

Marriner S. Eccles,

Board of Governors,

Federal Reserve System,

Washington, D.C.

January 15, 1942.

Dear Francis:

This is to thank you for your letter of December 31 enclosing the copy of the Survey of Research on Post-War Problems recently prepared for the Twentieth Century Fund.

I am very much interested in having this reference material at hand and appreciate your thoughtfulness in sending it to me.

Sincerely yours,

Honorable Francis Biddle, The Attorney General, Washington, D. C.

ET:b